CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH ON 9 MAY 2017

Welcome to Barnham Parish Council’s Annual Report. I would like to thank all the councillors for their efforts during the last 12 months. Although there has been less activity over the last year compared to other years, there has been plenty to keep the Council busy. There have, also, been some changes on the Council with the resignation of Ian Clark shortly after the New Year. Ian has spent over 30 years on the Council with many of those in the Chairman’s position. Ian has fought hard over the years to protect the identity of the village and preserve the unique character of the surrounding countryside and we owe him a considerable debt of gratitude for his selfless duty to the village. I would like to thank him for his support during my tenure as Chairman and wish him all the best in his retirement. Ian’s retirement left a vacancy on the Council, which has been filled by Mr Charles Merrifield. Charles(Chas) will be well known to most in the village and his experience and background, as a Chartered Surveyor will make him a valuable addition to the Parish Council. He has already been voted onto the Planning Committee and will be an essential advisor if the PC decides to pursue an option to develop a Neighbourhood Plan. 

Our Clerk, Mrs Caroline Dowson has continued to devote herself to the myriad of duties that befall the Clerk and she has kept us fully informed of changes in legislation that affect the Council. She has been most notable for her development of our web site. She has also established a Facebook page for the village and this can be used to push information to residents if they join. 

The Precept for the forthcoming financial year was decided in January 2017. We were, again, faced with an increase in Parish Council Tax if we were to maintain the same income as the previous year, due to the removal of the final inject of government grant. In previous years we have had to tap our reserves in order to meet some of the expenditure and it was clear that we could not continue to do this without affecting our liabilities. We evolved a plan that looked at likely future expenditure and decided that we needed to allow for certain contingencies. One of these was the possible automation of the Church Clock. We have been lucky in past years to have had a volunteer to carry out the weekly duty of manually winding the clock but it was essential that we made plans for the possibility that a volunteer may not always be available. The clock was considered to be a valuable asset to the village and so a 5-year plan was included in the precept calculation to pay for eventual automation. The final figure resulted in a 16.9% increase in PC tax and, although this seems a large increase, it equates to about £6/year on a band E property. Our accounts are available for scrutiny on the web site.

The activity equipment is still well used and we incurred further expenditure this year with the addition of new mulch under the slide area.

The Community Speed watch continues to perform a valuable safety function for the village and has attracted other volunteers thus making it possible to deploy a team on a more regular basis. Cllr John Bauer is the main coordinator so if you are interested contact him.

Progress was finally made in getting approval for a new bus stop on the opposite side of the road to the current one and work is due to start on 24 Jul 2017. The brick shelter will remain and will still be used but the new bus stop will enable passengers to alight safely from the opposite side of the road.

The Council purchased the local BT phone box, (which was due to be decommissioned by BT), for the sum of £1. We are looking for volunteers to help maintain the box and for ideas regarding the future use of it, so if you are keen to help please contact the Clerk, Councillor Peter Keast or Mrs Karen Indge.

On the planning front, there is one outstanding application concerning the Traveller’s site on Station Road. This was rejected on appeal and the site should have been cleared in July 2016. The site has not been cleared and we are waiting for an update from the Enforcement Department at St Edmundsbury Council to determine when and what action is going to be taken in order to meet the conditions of the enforcement notice.

Neighbourhood Plan

In 2012 local communities were given the power to produce Neighbourhood Plans, thus putting in place planning policies for the future growth and development of the local community. These plans place a statutory obligation on developers to adhere to these plans and hence they enable us to determine the type of development we would want in the village. At our Annual Meeting we will be considering whether we should look at preparing a Neighbourhood Plan and if so, we will be consulting with residents and involving them in the process. 

Finally, as I have said on previous occasions, we work on your behalf but we don’t have a monopoly on ideas so if you want to see something change then let us know. Or, if you have some ideas, let us in on them.

